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Background  
Injection drug use prevalence in Eastern Europe and Central Asia is among the highest worldwide. 
Opioids are the most common drugs injected, with people who inject drugs a key risk group for 
opioid overdose death. The UNODC/WHO “Stop Overdose Safely” (S-O-S) initiative, which was 
informed by WHO recommendations/guidelines, is a multi-country project aiming to prevent opioid 
overdose deaths. The project was implemented in Kazakhstan, Kyrgyzstan, Tajikistan and Ukraine 
between 2019-2020, and involved overdose recognition/response training of more than 14,000 
potential overdose witnesses and distributing more than 16,000 take-home naloxone (THN) kits 
across the participating countries.  
 
Methods  
To understand the views and experiences of S-O-S project participants, research teams in 
participating countries conducted focus groups with 287 participants, including people who use and 
inject drugs and people likely to witness an overdose. Forty-five individual interviews were also 
conducted with policy makers, public health administrators and other drug use disorder specialists, 
who participated in the initiative. Data were analysed thematically. 
 
Results  
Findings revealed previous experiences of trauma and loss, as a result of witnessing an overdose 
death, were common in the communities where the initiative was implemented. Narratives point to 
the significance of THN programs as a mechanism for saving lives, but also for addressing 
widespread discrimination/marginalisation for people who use drugs, with many participants 
describing feeling valued and cared about, not only by families and friends, but also by health and 
emergency care providers, as a result of the initiative.   
 
Conclusion  
Our findings highlight how broad access to THN programs can enhance the health and wellbeing of 
people who use drugs and their communities and have an important role to play in the prevention of 
overdose deaths. Findings have important implications for policy/practice responses that focus on 
the issues/needs of people who use drugs in low to middle income countries. 
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